Minutes



of PC Meeting 16th September 2014

1. Present: Allan Owens, Jim Passmore, Walter Milner, Dorothy Hall, Sandra Camwell and Malcolm Jackson

2. Apologies: None

3. Minutes of the last meeting

Were accepted as correct.

4. Declarations of interest

None

5. Items for discussion from the floor

In the village there have been problems that could lead to Road Traffic Accidents because No. 16 buses are not parking at the busstop but instead are blocking the 'dropped kerb' meaning that wheelchair, pram and push chair users, as well as the elderly and disabled have difficulty in crossing the road.

6. Bunson Wood.

Antisocial behaviour by people using motor bikes. Suggested remedy digging ditches. The Police say they haven't had any complaints (disputed by speakers on the floor). Allan Owens will pursue this with the police.

- **7. New Local Plan**. Plans made for opposition to this were set out:
- a) A City centre march
- b) Writing to Councillors
- c) Leaflets
- d) A paper setting out the Parish Council's position

Ann Lucas and other councillors refused to visit the Jubille Wood that has recently been planted in the area where the new road was to be built. Some families have scattered their relative's ashes there, so building on there may cause distress.

The BBC (Patrick Burnes) is interested in the 'fight'.

There was a discussion on the floor about the Greenbelt and the need to protect it. At the Bablake Ward forum support had been expressed for the fight to save the Greenbelt. Corley Parish Council also supported this.

Daw Mill is planned to become a commercial hub, which will lead to a lot of traffic coming through Keresley.

The Council should use the brownfield sites first.

The Parish Council and Kerags should look into getting more banners.

8. Planning Applications

No significant applications received.

9. Finances

Cllr Camwell passed the latest bank statement to the Clerk.

A letter to the bank requesting statements go to teh Clerk was signed by the account signatories. The cash book and bank reconcilation statement will be sent out by email later.

- **10. First World War rememberence Service-** progressing. Allan Owen is following this up. The Parish Council resolved to get wreathes or a wreath.
- **11. Flooding.** Coventry City Council investigations are progressing.

12. Any Other Business

The pathway along the Tamworth Road is getting difficult to walk down because it is becoming overgrown. The prioblem starts at the boundary down to Sandpits Lane by the Royal Court and goes down to the Horse and Jockey. Glendales are supposed to deal with road maintenance.

13. Date of next meeting - Agreed as 21st October 2014, but Dorothy Hall will be unable to attend that night.

Carol Milner Parish Clerk Tel 02476 337824 42 Keresley Brook Road Keresley Coventry West Midlands CV6 2FW